

Our Ref: Misc/Let/MJT/kjh

23 March 2017

Mr A Learmonth
New Square Chambers
New Square Lincoln's inn
London
WC2A 3SW

Dear Mr Learmonth

In 2014 you kindly provided a response to the consultation paper issued by the Royal Court of Jersey in relation to reform of Royal Court Rules.

The purpose of this letter is to firstly thank you for your response, somewhat belatedly but also to advise you that the Royal Court has just approved Amendment No.20 to the Royal Court Rules and a series of related Practice Directions to attempt to modernise and update Jersey's civil procedures.

Your response to the consultation was extremely helpful and certainly played its part in shaping the changes that have now been introduced.

Can you please therefore pass on my thanks to the Chancery Bar Association.

Yours sincerely

M. J. Thompson Master of the Royal Court

